[bookmark: _GoBack]Date: 	December 3, 2018

To:	BSA IC: Ned, Brenda, Angela, Karl, Andrea, Lucinda, and Heather 
<ned@oeb.harvard.edu>; bcasper@sas.upenn.edu; <ajm050@bucknell.edu>; kjn2@cornell.edu; <lmcdade@rsabg.org>; < wolfe.205@osu.edu>; <hcacanindin@botany.org>;

From: 	Jack Horner, IC Chair <hth@iastate.edu> (515)-294-8635 [office]; (515)-450-1606 [cell]

Re:	November IC Summary Report

All,

The markets are still being a ‘yoyo’ due to a variety of factors related to the mid-term elections, Brexit and the European economy, Saudi Arabia, Iran and Yemen, the G20 Conference results, China tariffs, border (legal and illegal) immigration, US Congress gridlock, and you name your favorite (or least favorite). Together, they have a bearing on BIP.  Fortunately, BIP assets are structured to deal with the global changes that are occurring.

As of last Friday, November 30, at markets’ close, BIP’s value was $4,881,621.  This is an increase of $83,615 from the end of October’s close of $4,798,006.  This still represents a $330,998 drop from BIP’s recent previous high of $5,212,619. 

As of 12:45 pm today the markets have risen significantly due to the optimism of tariff talks between the USA and China.  BIP is registering $4,920,459.09*.


The graph provides the monthly returns for the past 23 months with the orange bar representing the +$450,000 withdrawal to the BSA Office, the red bar representing the October loss, and the green bar representing November’s gain.  The purple bar represents December 3, at 12:45pm*.


One item that several IC and Board members have asked about regarding BIP, is “How are Alternatives defined in the BIP portfolio” and what do they include.  Attached are three documents, two provided by Bryan Boesen and one by me, that will hopefully explain them.

Lastly, I have summarized FYI the monthly/bi-monthly monies transferred from The BSA Office to BIP between 1/13/17 and 11/23/18 ($7,517.16 = Nov ‘18 transfer) that include BIP donations and sections’ monies.  The total to date is $208,909.86.  A $110,000 of this was made on 6/05/17 before Bill Dahl retired.  Not included in this $$$ summary, a loan of $100,000 was taken out by Bill Dahl on 6/05/17 and repaid on 7/27/17 with interest ($66.32) for $100,066.32. 

Minus the $110,000 above, this leaves $98,909.86 that have been transferred over 23 months, to date, to BIP, with the average monthly transfer of $4,300.43 per month.  Thank you Wanda and Heather for the transfers to BIP.
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